Winter 2017 Newsletter

% STAY HEALTHY AND SAFE THIS WINTER %

Horne Parish Council would like to ask residents to look after each other this winter.
There are a number of different demographics within the community, including elderly,
vulnerable and less able residents. If you have any concerns over individuals safety or

health, please contact either their family or the relevant authority.

Top Tip Winter Checklist!

e Clean out gutters and repair roof leaks.

e Have your heating system serviced professionally to make sure that it is clean, working properly, and ventilated
to the outside.

e Install a CO detector to alert you of the presence of the deadly, odourless, colourless gas
Prepare a winter emergency kit to keep in your car in case you become stranded. The kit should include a first-

aid kit; torch; mobile phone, portable charger, blankets, food and water, tyre pump, and a bag of sand or cat
litter (for traction).

e Avoid traveling when the weather service has issued advisories.

REPORT IT

Please make use of a new smart phone App for
Flytipping, Pot Holes and Graffiti

The app is very easy as it guides you through a few quick steps;
but basically taking a photo of the rubbish and its brief description.
The app automatically picks up your location and it sends the
details to the correct local authority.

If you would like to
https://lovecleanstreets.com/reports/home

advertise in the
Love Where You Live

lovecleanstreets.com

Parish Newsletter
Lowe Clean Streets - Love Where You Live then please ContaCt

the Clerk with your
material via email:

horneparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk
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The Sub Committee welcomes any new members or volunteers who would “"“T*h"""’”
like to get involved. There are plenty of roles residents can help with from the -
actual physical work to planning and organising the working parties. Q\_ﬁ ‘

The Frogit Heath Sub Committee has some great plans to improve the area \
for all residents to enjoy. The area is fascmatlng and full of natural beauty, Tl
Horne Parish Council are dedicated to preserving and enhancing the area ~ / a1
for generations to come. Y 4 P

If you would like to be involved please do get in touch with the Clerk and you can be added to the mailing list

Recycling and Waste BN Proposed Garden Village
Collection

The Local Plan: Garden Villages Consultation took
place from Monday 14 August to 5pm on Monday 9
October. This consultation was an opportunity for
residents and other stakeholders to have their say on
S the location of a garden village development which
forms part of the preferred strategy the Council is

Recycling and waste collection days will
change following the bank holidays over CADDY TT
the Christmas period.

Usual collection day Holiday collection day pursuing in preparing the Local Plan.

Tuesday 26 December ~ Wednesday 27 December The locations the Council are considering are:
Wednesday 27 December Thursday 28 December

Thursday 28 December  Friday 29 December .

Friday 29 December Saturday 30 December A illneliZlalsely

e Redhill Aerodrome

e South Godstone

From Tuesday 2 January 2018 your recy-
= cling and waste will be collected on your
normal day.

Tandridge District Council are no longer considering
the land at Edenbridge or Land west of Edenbridge,
Tandrid which would cross the boarder into Seveonoaks.

andariage This is because the proposal does not form part of
Sevenoaks District Council’s emerging development
strategy.

EAST GRINSTEAD FOODBANK The Council will now consider the comments

submitted to the consultation and utilise them in

1st and 3rd Friday 1.30pm — 2.30pm preparing the next iteration of the Local Plan. The
o Jennings Hall meeting room, next iteration of the Local Plan is intended to be one
Lingfield and Dormansland Community Centre. which has the content and form of the document to

be submitted to the Planning Inspectorate for

If you have no food, and no money to buy any, independent examination

East Grinstead Foodbank can help.
_ However, prior to the submission a further public
- Vouchers are available from consultation will take place in 2018, allowing

fsnsaa b?k tw:gﬁl?gglegragﬁgigﬁgg},ssigﬁlrgcgpyg. individuals and interested parties to once again make




Horne

Christmas Services:

Christmas Carol Service
17th December 2017 - 6.30pm

Midnight Mass
Service 24th December 2017 - 11.30pm

Family Service with Carols
25th December 2017 - 10.00am

Please come along to the services at St Mary’s:

The First Sunday of the Month
Holy Communion - 8.00am
Family Service - 11.00am

The Second Sunday of the Month
Holy Communion - 10.00am

The Third Sunday of the Month
Morning Prayer - 10.00am

The Fourth Sunday of the Month
Holy Communion - 10.00am

HORNE LITTER PICK

The next parish litter pick will be held on

Sunday 11th March 2018

Starting at 10am from
both The Blacksmiths
Head and also The Jolly

Farmer

Thank you to everyone who continues
to attend these litter picks and
parishioners who pick litter on their
walks around the Parish

Come along and support the Parish
Councillors who will be cleaning up the
roads around Horne!

Please join the Parish Councillors in
The Jolly Farmer after the Litter Pick for
a ‘Thank You’ drink!!

If you would like to get involved
please come along, you will be most
welcome!!

Coffee Morning
EVERY WEDNESDAY 10:30 TO 12:00

Brickfield Road, Outwood.

new ones!

welcome for a small donation.

COFFEE & CAKE/BISCUITS - £3.00

Come and join us for a real cafetiere coffee at Lloyd Hall,

A great opportunity to visit with old friends - and make

Sellers of plants, baked goods, home produce etc.

WINDMI LL GARAG E Car & Motorcaravan Specialists
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A family run business built on recommendation since 1966
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Servicing & Repalrs
MOT Test Centre

# Air Conditioning
Diagnostics

¥ Batteries & Exhausts
¥ Brakes & Tyres
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Coffee and Chat

Every Saturday 10am—12 noon &
The Orpen Lounge in the Lingfield & Dormansland Community Centre

Come along and meet old friends and make new ones. Fair Trade and Traidcraft products will be




Horne Parish Council

David Brown - Chairman
Smallfield Road,
davidbrown949@btinternet.com

Charlotte Wickington— Vice Chairman
West Park Road
cwickington@yahoo.co.uk

Alison Brown
Smallfield Road
abrownfelix@btinternet.com

Graham Marks
Newchapel Road
Tel: 01342 832 529

Amelia Michie
Clay Lane
ameliamichie@gmail.com

Richard Williams
Brickhouse Lane
rdcwilliams@aol.com

PARISH COUNCILLOR POSITION
VACANT

Clerk to Horne PC:
Clare Kirby
horneparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk
T: 01342 604338

Surrey County Councillor

Lesley Steeds
T: 07973872614
Lesley.steeds@surreycc.gov.uk

Tandridge District Councillors

Peter Bond
T 01342 842443
clir.peter.bond@tandridge.gov.uk

Guy Wates
gw@guywates.com

Harry Fitzgerald
clir.harry.fitzgerald@tandridge.gov.uk

Meeting Dates in 2017

Centenary Hall,
Wheelers Lane, Smallfield

Commencing at 7.30pm

Monday 18th December 2017
Monday 15th January 2018
Monday 19th February 2018
Monday 19th March 2018
Monday 16th April 2018
Monday 21st May 2018 (AGM*)
Thursday 24th May 2018 (APM**)
Monday 18th June 2018
Monday 16th July 2018
Monday 17th September 2018
Monday 15th October 2018
Monday 19th November 2018
Monday 17th December 2018

The first 10 minutes of the meeting are
available for the public to raise any
issues with the council.

*Annual General Meeting ** Annual Parish Meeting

MAILING LIST 2
Horne Parish Council use
an Email Mailing List to share News,
Events and Meeting details, please submit
your email address to the clerk if you
would like to join.
Your email address will be kept securely and we
will never divulge your information to other

organisations.
http://www.horne-pc.orqg.uk/



